TOWN OF STANFORD TOWN BOARD

MINUTES TAKEN AT THE WORKSHOP MEETING

JULY 7TH, 2014


The Stanford Town Board met at the Town Hall on Monday, July 7th, 2014 for their scheduled Workshop Meeting at 7:30 PM.


Board members Ryan Orton, Johanna Shafer and Mary Weinberger were present.  Supervisor Joseph Norton was absent.


After a presentation by Jerimiah Burdick, a motion was made by Johanna Shafer, seconded by Ryan Orton, to approve Jerimiah’s Eagle Scout project to construct two arbor benches for the Town Hall property.  Mention was made by his Scout Master that a letter of approval by the Town Board needs to be included in his report for attaining his Eagle Rank.  The Clerk will send that approval letter to Scout Burdick.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – absent; Ryan Orton – yes; Johanna Shafer – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes.


After discussing the other workshop agenda items, a motion was made by Mary Weinberger at 8:05 PM, seconded by Johanna Shafer, to go into an Executive Session regarding a personnel matter.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – absent; Ryan Orton – yes; Johanna Shafer – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes.


A motion to close the Executive Session at 8:37 PM was made by Johanna Shafer, seconded by Ryan Orton.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – absent; Ryan Orton – yes; Johanna Shafer – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes.


A motion was made by Johanna Shafer, seconded by Ryan Orton, to request that the comptroller furnish the Board members copies of the Town’s financial statements in their mailboxes on a monthly basis.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – absent; Ryan Orton – yes; Johanna Shafer – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes.


With no other business to attend to, a motion was made by Mary Weinberger, seconded by Ryan Orton to adjourn the meeting at 8:39 PM.  Motion carried with all present voting in favor.









Respectfully submitted,









Ritamary Bell









Town Clerk 

